SLP Residents' Association

Meeting Minutes - Monday, April 23rd 7 pm

- 1. Minutes from the last meeting approved
- 2. Discussion of bylaws (Michelle)
 - Lawyer is not available at this time; to be revisited later
- 3. Review of meetings with councillor and MLA (Steve)
 - MLA would like to be connected to us and is on our Facebook page
 - Spoke about a few grants, but our priorities need to be clear before applying
 - We need to seek sponsorship/donations from our community
 - o Michelle has contact for Island Lakes who is willing to share his experience with us
- 4. Changes to our Facebook page
 - All SLPRA members will be admin
 - Tommy will look into Facebook settings to make it easier to use and make changes and share events
 - The board will ask Andrea to join us at a meeting to meet her and discuss her public relations ideas
- 5. Final preparation for Garage sale
 - Garage sale posted on Facebook as a public event
 - Duana will post on Kijiji; members will repost
 - Tanya will post it on Marketplace
 - Members will finish putting up signs on mailboxes
 - Kevin will put up signs early morning on Saturday
- 6. Update on Bulletin board progress
 - Michelle will continue looking into this
 - Steve will look into permits/requirements
 - Steve will look into whether Parks and Rec would complete some parts of it
 - Kevin will contact a neighbour who may be able to do some of the labour/prep work
- 7. BBQ and Halloween party plan
 - o Duana will host a meeting on May 23rd 7 pm at 344 Royal Mint Drive
 - Duana will post on FB page asking for subcommittee members
 - Michelle will send e-mail to residents
 - Tanya will check if her food-handler's certificate is still valid
 - How do we control how much food we give? An idea is that residents bring the flyer in exchange for food
 - Should we get the city to bring additional recycling/garbage bins?
 - o Do we need to ask for RRSP's?
 - o Do we need a licence for draws (50/50, raffle) and is there a charge?

- We need to look into kids' games to rent from the city
- o Steve will look into getting a permit to hold the event
- o Block party instead of at the park? Have a poll to ask residents their preference?
- O Do we ask for an annual fee at the BBQ?
 - \$20 annual fee with a Jets tickets entry into a draw for every donations/fee paid?

8. Miscellaneous

- o An info sheet on Native Plant Solutions from Qualico was shared
- Steve will contact the city (311) to inquire about seedlings/trees and other details regarding changes/alterations to our greenspace
- o Johnston Industrial Plastics sells plexi glass

Next meeting

o Sunday, May 27th 2 pm at 34 Rainbow Cove